Socorro County Juvenile Justice Continuum Board
September 4th, 2014 12:00pm-1:00pm

Minutes

1. Welcome and Introductions and meeting was called to order by at 12:05 pm. Roll call:
a.    Ernest Pargas- Co-Chair, City Councilmen 
         
b. John Gordon, Mental Health Liason            
c.    Beth Beers, Socorro General Hospital 
d. Michelle Herron, Socorro County Teen Center Manager 
e. Keri Penner, District Attorney’s Office
f.    Jason Jones, District Court Judge
g.   Nadine Ulibarri-Keller, Department of Health
h. Savannah Morris, Socorro County Prevention Coalition
i.    Jason Green, NMSP
j.    Charles Zimmerly, Retired Community Member
k.    Valerie Key, Socorro County Health Organizer
l.    Isaac Burleigh, Healthy Kids Socorro County

m. Pauline Jaramillo, Socorro Consolidated Schools

n. Bobbie Sanders, Socorro County Teen Diversion Court Program
o. Kirstin Keller, Continuum Coordinator
2. Quorum Determination:
a.  A quorum had been established.

b. Kirstin Keller was the timekeeper.

3. Approval of Agenda:
a. Motion by Beth Beers, 2nd by Ernest Pargas to approve the agenda with an addition made to add a moment of silence for Phillip Anaya.  Voted and passed by members.

4. Review and Approval of August Minutes, 2014:
a. Motion by Beth Beers, 2nd by Keri Penner (representing Clint Wellborn). Voted and passed by members. 
5. Old Business-
a. Update from CYFD on JJAC, JDAI, and the RFP:
Kirstin mentioned the amendment has not yet been received for the Teen Diversion Court Program and wanted to acknowledge the hard work Bobbie has put in without compensation for July and August. Kirstin has been in communications with CYFD weekly to check the status of the amendment and it should be resolved in the next two weeks. A motion was passed by Keri Penner and 2nd by Beth Beers to pay Bobbie her mileage through the SCJJB mileage portion if the amendment has not been received by October. Voted and passed by members. Kirstin will stay on top of this and keep the board informed on status changes.        
b. Subcommittee Progress-Truancy Updates on School Presentations/next steps:  The presentations that Keri Penner and Larry Bernal conducted went very well at the middle school and high school, and the kids seemed very engaged and provided a lot of feedback.  There was a discussion regarding some miscommunication of the 90% attendance policy that the school mandates.  Some parents were upset regarding this because of missed days due to sports/extracurricular activities.  The school policy does not distinguish between unexcused and excused absences, however the school recognizes this and will generally not penalize a student because of it.  Keri mentioned a problem getting the school administration on board. Ernest said we needed to change behavior and more information is needed before moving forward on targeting how/who the truancy group will address.  The group decided to conduct a survey to determine next steps.  Bobbie will send a survey she has available to the Board and subcommittee group.  Ernest will meet with Ron Lucero about a younger youth survey that he may have available.  The survey that is decided upon will need to be approved by the School Board.  The subcommittee will determine what is best regarding this.   
c. Mou’s Due: 
Mou’s have been completed and will be signed by the Co-chair after the meeting. 
6. New Business-
a. Faith Community Member Vote-Michelle Herron:

This has been tabled because Michelle is still under contract with the Teen Center. 

b. Teen Center Manager Position-Updates/progress:
Job will be advertised next Thursday, 9/11/14 and will run until 9/25/14. Meeting set for 3:30 at City Hall on Tuesday, 9/10/14 to discuss job description.  Truancy Subcommittee will add Pauline Jaramillo to the group.  

c. City Council Presentation-upcoming:

Kirstin mentioned that she would like to provide City Council with an annual report to keep them up to date with the SCJJB and the activities in the last year.  She would like to have this completed before September. Kirstin will provide the MOU’s and Annual Report at the September 15th meeting.  

d. Teen Center Key Access-Follow up-Ernest Pargas/Keri Penner:

Keri and Josh met and there was a misunderstanding. Only two people will have key access: Teen Center Manager and Josh Kerns.  He also agreed to replace the tables that were ruined.       

Other Business:

a. The bylaws and strategic plan need to be reviewed. This will be on the agenda for October.  Kirstin will email the bylaws and strategic plan to the group.  
b. Nadine mentioned NMT/San Miguel is implementing a Smart Classroom for at risk youth and she wants them at the table.  There is no reason to start another coalition/board when the SCJJB is here and trying to address the same issues.  She will get their contact info and invite them to the next meeting.  
c. Keri Penner also mentioned we need to remember to acknowledge the youth that is doing well, also.

d. Next meeting Date: Thursday, October 2nd, 2014 from 12pm-100 pm at City Hall Chambers.
e. Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 1 pm.   
Subcommittees:
1. Teen Center- Keri Penner (Chair), Nadine Ulibarri-Keller, Ernest Pargas
2. Truancy Subcommittee (quarterly)-John Gordon, Beth Beers, Nadine Ulibarri-Keller, Don Tripp, Chuck Zimmerly, Clint Wellborn, Larry Bernal(Chair), Jason Green, Pauline Jaramillo
3. Teen Court Advisory Committee (quarterly) - John Gordon, Nadine Ulibarri-Keller, Chuck Zimmerly (Chair), Don Tripp, and Beth Beers.  

